
 

 

B ECAUSE  OF  YOUR  GENEROSITY  

With generous donations to the Friends of Attaway 

campaign last year, eighteen children, who otherwise 

would not have been able, had a summer filled with 

fun, friendship and personal growth. 
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òThe cost is expensive, but for the activities provided and 

the counselor to camper ratio it was great. What is so great 

about the program is that they have financial help. If it 

wasnõt for the help with the cost I could not afford to send 

my  child.ó 

ANNOUNCING YEA R - ROUND PARENT TRAINING & SUPPO RT 

         ATTAWORLD IN  2018  
 

Each year Camp Attaway is structured 

around a new theme. This gives campers an 

opportunity to step out of their comfort zones 

and try new things. This yearõs campers were 

invited to travel the globe, and the halls of  

Jeffers Hill Elementary School were trans-

formed into Attaworld. The campers and 

Counselors-in-Training were split into smaller 

groups representing Asia, Africa, Europe, 

Australia and the Americas.  

òMy favorite part of camp was connecting with people who understand. My 

friends and family empathize but the parents get it.ó 

After numerous requests from Attaway parents over the years, we are 

pleased to announce that a year-round parent education and support pro-

gram began this Fall at the Non-Profit Collaborative of Howard County! 

Dr. Noah Weintraub, who has 20 plus years working with children with 

challenging behaviors and their families, is directing this exciting initia-

tive. Caregivers are able to participate in bi-monthly support and training 

groups. Due to the generosity of the Kahlert Foundation, this program is 

being offered at no cost to parents! 



 

  

ò[My child] has been voluntarily 

removing himself from situations 

that make him unhappy and giving 

himself space to reflect and cope. 

Then he explains why he removed 

himself.ó 

òMy child was able to make 

new friends, invite kids to play 

with him, and have a few play-

dates with other campers outside 

of camp.ó 

A THERAPEUTIC EXPERIENCE   

All campers had received qualifying diagnoses either through their schools or 

from community therapists. The campers came with a variety of challenges 

ranging from learning disability, developmental delay, ADHD, anxiety, per-

vasive development disorder and autism, mood disorders, opposition defiant 

disorder, reactive attachment disorder, auditory processing disorder, depres-

sion, and conduct disorder. Numerous campers had multiple diagnoses. 

Campersõ ages ranged from 7 to 13 years old.  

 In the Attaway tradition, each camp activity was preceded by staff 

members introducing the behavioral expectations, followed by feedback and 

self-assessment by campers of their performance and participation. To en-

courage campersõ ability to accurately recognize their emotions, campers 

were required to rate their emotions using a point system. Honest self-assessment was encouraged 

as points were awarded for both ògood behavioró and extra points awarded when both camper and 

counselor ratings matched. As always, emphasis was placed on setting goals and self-monitoring of 

behaviors by campers. Daily behavioral accomplishments were recognized and rewarded through 

incentives such as Camper of the Day, special group activities, and lots of positive praise.  

òEach day my child 

was excited to tell 

me his progress for 

the day or  

activity. He was 

making his own 

goals for daily  

behavior.ó 

A  L IFELINE  FOR  FAMILIES  
Last summer our parent education and support classes were facilitated by Peter Aron, LCSW.  

Peter is a licensed social worker who works with children, adolescents, and their families.  In the parent 

group sessions, caregivers opened up about emotional,  psychological, and behavioral challenges they 

face both at home and at school and frequently expressed feelings of isolation.  

òIt was great to speak to other parents and learn 

about their experiences. Knowing that youõ not 

alone helps so much. Meeting new people that are 

going through the same thing? 

òIt was so nice to talk to and be around other 

parents who ôget itõ. I felt much less alone.ó 


